
PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
Directors Visit 
Since our last newsletter, Ms Deb Summerhayes, 
Director Public Schools has visited Erskine Park 
High School.  She had the opportunity to speak to 
many students during her visits to classrooms and 
was most impressed by the level of student 
engagement and learning through our very 
successful BYOD program.  She also visited each 
of the classes in the support unit and was most 
impressed with the learning in all these classes. 
 
STEPS Learning Community 
Our students are very fortunate to be part of the 
STEPs learning community.  The work of the 
dedicated teachers from our local primary and high 
schools provide many shared opportunities for 
learning.  In the planning phase at the moment is 
the TOPSTEPS program for students to extend 
their knowledge and skills in an area beyond the 
curriculum, debating workshops, the annual book 
forum, this year hosted by Erskine Park High 
School, and our annual showcase of student 
performance.  The STEPS concert will again be 
held at the Evans Theatre, Penrith, on Thursday 27 
July.  Tickets will be available from Monday 26 
June at a cost of $20. 
 
Rotary Dinner 
Congratulations to our school captains, Brodie 
Rushby and Ellie Carter who gave a short 
presentation to Rotary Club of St Marys at a recent 
Rotary Meeting.  We are fortunate to have an 
excellent partnership with Rotary, specifically 
through our Year 9 Public Speaking competition, 
and Brodie and Ellie were able to share with 
Rotarians the many other outstanding features of 
our school. 
 
Staff Farewell 
Congratulations to Ms Naomi Andrews who has 
moved to Glenmore Park High School in the role of 
Head Teacher English.  Ms Andrews is an 
outstanding teacher and has successfully led our 
literacy programs over the last few years.  We wish 
her all the best in her new position. 
 

Mrs Sandra Blazek has also recently retired from 
the Department of Education.  She has worked as 
a part time learning support officer for many years 
and during this time has supported many students 
with their learning.  We wish her all the best for 
retirement. 
 
 
Ms Leiza Lewis 
Principal 
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Dates to Remember - Term 2 2017 

Term 2 Week 7-9 
 

5-23 June Smiles Onsite - Mobile Dentist 
5 June Year 11 & 12 Vaccinations 
8 June Year 7 GAT Coding Workshop 
 Year 11 PDHPE & SLR First Aid Course 
9 June Year 7 GAT Coding Workshop 
12 June Public Holiday 
19 June Senior Recognition Assembly 
21 June Year 7 Parent/Teacher Night 4pm 
 Year 8 Graffiti Presentation Periods 1-2 

P&C Raffle 
To help fund school hall air 

conditioning 
 

All ticket butts, monies and unsold 
tickets are to be returned to school by 

23 June 2017 
 

Raffle will be drawn Monday 
26 June 2017 



DEPUTY PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
As the days get shorter heading into winter it 
seems that the weeks are racing past.  It seems as 
though the term was just getting started and with a 
snap it is week six.  It has been a very positive 
term with lots of important and valuable events 
taking place, as well as students gaining access to 
improved equipment, resources and learning 
environments. 
 
Parent Information Sessions 
Each month the school is running information 
sessions for parents about a particular area of 
interest.  These sessions are being run in line with 
the P&C meetings and usually run between 
5.00pm and 6.30pm.  This month the school invited 
Elevate Education to present on supporting 
students with studying and time management.  It 
was a very productive session filled with valuable 
information for parents to support their students. 
 
Next month on 26 June our parent information 
session will be about cyber safety for students and 
the electronic footprint they leave.  It will be 
delivered by a Police Officer who has kindly 
donated their time to the school for this important 
message.  Please keep an eye out for the emailed 
invitation for this session for when to RSVP.  It will 
be a popular session due to the nature of the 
content and I am sure many parents will be keen to 
be in attendance. 
 
Reports and Parent/Teacher Nights 
This term our staff are writing half yearly reports for 
our students.  These reports will be available on 
the parent/teacher nights for each year group for 
collection.  Parents may book interviews with their 
child’s teachers using the parent portal on the 
school website. 
 
Each year group has a specific night allocated for 
parent/teacher night.  Please see the school 
calendar or the school website for details of when 
each night is being run. 
 
Lockers 
Our lockers are currently being well used 
throughout the school.  Our students have 
capitalised on the opportunity to access this 
valuable resource.  There are still some lockers 
available for hire, so please contact the office to 
organise access to a locker if needed. 
 
Students and parents are reminded to review the 
policy and application form which may be 
accessed on the website.  It is important that 
students have a clear understanding of their rights 

and responsibilities in this regard. 
 
Students are encouraged to make full use of the 
resource to minimise the amount of equipment that 
they need to carry around the school, and to 
secure any important items. 
 
Oval Renovations 
This week has seen the opening of the new section 
of our oval for students to access.  The renovations 
are part of an ongoing commitment to our students 
and parents to continually improve the quality of 
the resources and learning areas of our school.  As 
ever, our goal is improving student learning 
outcomes and this renovation provides areas 
which will be used to improve student access to 
playing fields and open areas in sport, PDHPE and 
breaks. 
 
This renovation has seen the placement of a 
garden bed along the path, a sandstone 
amphitheatre of sorts for students to sit in breaks 
or to watch sporting events at the school, and an 
additional 3800 square metres of turfed area 
previously unavailable to students.  This turfed 
area includes a levelled playing field of 30 x 40 
metres which will be used to supplement the larger 
oval playing surface. 
 
It is an exciting time for the school in accessing this 
new resource.  I have received some very positive 
feedback about the area and I am looking forward 
to students having increased areas for both PE 
and for their break times. 
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Classroom Renovations 
As with our oval renovation, we have targeted 
continual improvements to the classrooms and 
learning environments.  This year we have utilised 
our allocated scheduled maintenance from the 
Department of Education to upgrade and renovate 
the demountable classrooms.  The demountable 
classrooms have been repainted on the outside 
and in several rooms the interior has also been 
painted.  There have been some minor structural 
repairs in some of the demountables also, which 
has ensured a pleasant learning environment for 
our students.  Our agenda to renovate the learning 
spaces continues with plans into the future to 
continually renovate and renew classrooms to 
maintain high quality learning environments for our 
students. 
 
Winter uniform 
Congratulations to the students this term for 
maintaining our high standards for uniform.  I have 
been in many meetings with parents, prospective 
enrolments and community members where the 
high standards of our uniform have been noted. 
 
We are moving into the cooler months of Term 2.  
It is traditionally a time where uniform can slip in 
the absence of the correct pants and jumpers.  It is 
a good time for students and parents to check the 
wardrobe to see if the winter uniform is still the 
right size and in good condition. 
 
There will always be circumstances where items of 
uniform may be unavailable due to weather or 
circumstances.  We encourage students and 
parents to simply bring a note from home to one of 
the Deputy Principals, where they can collect a 
blue note for the period noted. 
 
Our uniform shop is open 8.00am-4.00pm 
Tuesdays and on Fridays from 12.00pm till 
4.00pm.  They have a large range of stock on hand 
to cater for your needs as we start to shift to winter 
uniform. 
 
I encourage all students to continue maintaining 
the high standards and continue to engage with 
the merit system of the school.  Our motto of Pride 
in Achievement is fundamental to what we are 
about and I encourage all students to embody this 
motto in all that they do.  I hope the rest of the term 
is productive and successful for our students and 
community. 
 
 
Mr Nathaniel Doidge 
Deputy Principal 

WELLBEING REPORT 
Welcome to Term 2.  Term 2 has already been a 
busy term, and we are only 6 weeks in!  
 
Vaccinations 
Year 11 and 12 had their Meningococcal 
vaccinations on Monday 5th June. 
 
Merit Awards 
It would be great to see a larger number of 
students earning awards and getting the 
recognition they deserve.  Remember that when 
students earn 5 teacher’s awards they take these 
awards to their Assistant Year Adviser.  There is 
a recognition assembly at the end of Term 2. 
 
Links to Learning 
Throughout the rest of the year, some selected 
male students from Year 7 to 10 will have the 
opportunity of attending Links to Learning Men's 
Shed here at school.  Students attend the Links to 
Learning program one day a week as an 
alternative to attending school.  While still 
developing reading, writing and numeracy skills 
students also gain a broad range of valuable skills 
in areas such as communication, teamwork, 
problem solving, planning and organising, health, 
self management and self confidence as well as 
working on a practical project that the group will 
decide on in time. 
 
Year 7 Camp 
Last term saw Year 7 attend camp.  The students 
all participated in a number of activities that 
required them to work as a team and face 
challenges together.  The students enjoyed the 
experience and it is hoped that the friendships and 
skills developed will continue to carry through their 
schooling.  Thank you to the Year 10 peer support 
students who attended the camp and supported 
the Year 7 students so positively.  A big thank you 
to the staff that attended and got involved in the 
activities. 
 
Year 11 Crossroads Camp 
This term in week 2, students in Year 11 attended 
their crossroad camp at The Great Aussie Bush 
Camp (Tea Gardens).  The students who attended 
had a wonderful time engaging in physical 
challenges especially the High Ropes Team 
challenge.  They engaged in crossroad sessions 
on relationships, the effects of drugs and alcohol.  
Students who did not attend the camp completed 
the crossroads course at school. 
 
 

Mrs Tegan Misdom 
Head Teacher Wellbeing 
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ENGLISH REPORT 
Welcome to Term 2, 2017.  There are a lot of 
exciting things happening in English!  We would 
like to welcome Miss Ingram and Miss Healy to the 
English faculty, and wish Miss Andrews all the best 
in her new role. 
 
What are we studying in Term 2? 
Year 7 
Year 7 have spent the term reading and analysing 
a novel, focusing on representation.  Within this 
unit, they look specifically at features of a novel 
and language features that enhance the overall 
meaning of their text. 
 
Year 8  
Each class in Year 8 have been delving into the 
worlds of different novels.  From 1950s China, to 
Australia, to a futuristic world, students have been 
considering the experiences of others in unique 
contexts.  They will be taking a closer look at 
different points of view presented in novels and 
evaluating their impact on the ideas of the novel. 
 
Year 9 
This term, Year 9 have explored a range of texts 
with alternate perspectives in their unit, Adventures 
in Asia.  This unit focuses on improving students 
written expression, as well as developing public 
speaking skills, which will lead directly to their 
assessment task in week 9. 
 
Year 10 
A significant amount of information and ideas that 
we gain today is through visual texts and means.  
The Visual Literacy unit will take students through 
a critical and analytical journey of various picture 
books.  In this unit, Year 10 students will be 
gaining essential skills in interpreting and 
understanding ideas and messages from visual 
texts. 
 
Assessment Reminders 
All junior students are reminded that they will be 
assessed on their current unit of work prior to the 
end of term.  They are encouraged to engage in 
regular revision and to continue applying 
themselves with diligence. 
 
Years 11 and 12 will be receiving assessment 
notifications in the coming weeks.  It is important 
that our seniors are revising and writing draft 
responses to submit to their English teacher to 
receive personalised feedback.  All senior students 
are reminded that they will be assessed on each 
unit covered in their HSC English course, so 

please ensure that previous content is covered 
during revision. 
 
Technology and BYOD 
The English faculty are continuing to embrace 
BYOD for Years 7-12 by utilising websites to 
enhance students engagement.  Many English 
classes have a Google Classroom that enables 
students working on their laptops immediate 
access to work.  This is also used as a platform for 
students and teachers to discuss content outside 
of class time.  We encourage all students to bring 
their device to each lesson, ensuring that they are 
fully charged and have the necessary programs to 
complete their work effectively, which can be 
downloaded from the Student Portal. 
 
Debating 
Well done to the Debating Team on collaborating 
and preparing fantastic debates over the past 
couple of weeks, against our own school teams 
and also against the team from Colo High School.  
Congratulations to the Stage 5 Team B on your 
win.  All the teams, under the guidance of Ms 
Crowshaw, have undertaken diligent training, 
research, and preparation processes.  We wish 
you all the very best for your upcoming debates! 
 
The following students are to be commended on 
their efforts and commitment. 
 
Stage 4 - Team A  Stage 4 - Team B 
Brooke Egan   Amy Augustinsen 
Blake De Giorgio  Wyatt North 
Aamya Khosla   Daphne Duran 
Heidi Yopp   Erin Galang 
Andrew Alsop 
 
Stage 5 - Team A  Stage 5 - Team B 
Joyce Alcos   Kimberley Quinto 
Ijlal Khan   Shamni Nadan 
Zoe Dutton   Hope Camilleri 
Alexander Hundal  Sulav Malla 
 
 
Mrs Kelly Hodkinson 
Head Teacher English 
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jumpers with the school crest and no 
longer need them the school will be 

happy to take them. 
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CAPA REPORT 
Term 2 signifies a busy time of year for the 
Creative and Performing Arts Faculty with senior 
students working towards completing their major 
works and performances and partaking in a range 
of tuition and performance opportunities. 
 
Art Express Excursion 2017 
Year 12 and 11 Visual Arts students attended the 
Art Express Exhibition at both the Art Gallery of 
NSW and the Armory Gallery at Sydney Olympic 
Park.  Students received a glimpse of some of the 
top HSC artworks in NSW from 2016.  This was a 
fantastic opportunity for our senior students to 
experience the high standard of work produced by 
fellow students and an insight to the amount of 
work required to complete a successful and strong 
Body of Work.  
 
Erskine Park High School (EPHS) and James 
Erskine Public School (JEPS) Picture Book 
Collaboration 
During Term 1 the Year 10 Visual Design class 
was involved in a picture book collaboration 
workshop with Year 6 JEPS students.  The 
workshop was a working meeting where the two 
groups discussed ideas and concepts for their 
picture book.  JEPS students wrote a story which 
our students helped bring to life through illustration.  
The book will be published later in the year.  
 

HSC Visual Arts and Music 
Term 2 highlights the ever escalating pressure and 
efforts by our senior HSC Visual Arts and Music 
students, who have undertaken our courses to be 

in the advanced stages of developing, refining and 
working towards successful submissions for the 
HSC.  Senior students are encouraged to take up 
the many opportunities provided by the staff to 
complete their Body of Work or rehearse after 
school, in free periods, lunchtimes or weekends.  
This term signifies the encroaching deadlines for 
the submission of work by both Visual Arts and 
Music students.  Parents if you have children 
undertaking these practical courses, please 
encourage them to keep on track and check on 
how they are going.  This will help ensure success 
and hopefully avoid any disappointment later in the 
year. 
 
Music News 
It has been a busy period for our Concert Band 
students as they have provided musical support for 
ANZAC Day Services both here at the school and 
within the local community.  The band played in the 
school holidays at the St Marys RSL ANZAC Day 
commemorations and this also included a 4.30am 
start for the dawn service on the 25 April.  The 
band provided musical support in the form of 
hymns within the services, wreath laying and 
entertainment music for audiences before and after 
the service.  Jasmine Tiatia was invited to perform 
the Last Post and Reveille at ANZAC Day service 
in front of several thousand people.  



Seniors Week Performances 
Students from the Erskine 
Park High School Concert 
Band entertained our local 
Senior Citizens at the 
annual Seniors Week event 
held at Erskine Park 
Community Centre.  This is 
an annual event and we are 
proud to lend our support to 
the day.  The senior citizens 
of the community were 
dazzled by the skills of the 
Erskine Park performers.  

 
Arts in Action Music Camp 
A number of students from EPHS bands are 
heavily involved in the Western Sydney State 
Schools Concert Band.  This recently saw Jacob 
Tiatia, Brendan Carny and Victoria Harry attend a 
four day camp at the Merroo Conference Centre, 
Kurrajong.  Any students wishing to get involved in 
regional and state music activities should see the 
Music staff to register their interest for upcoming 
events.  
 
Training Band 

If you are interested in 
learning how to play a wind, 
brass or percussion 
instrument, why don’t you 
come along and join the 
school’s Training Band.  
This is a great opportunity to 
learn new skills or enhance 
existing ones in a band 
environment.  The band 
rehearses every Tuesday 

afternoon from 2.40pm to 3.30pm in Music Room 
1.  If you want more information, please see Mr 
Dallas or Mr Mayes for more details.  
 
 
Mr Gennaro Serra 
Head Teacher Creative and Performing Arts 
 
 
 
SUPPORT REPORT 
Term 2 has started positively with strong 
participation at the Athletics Carnival.  Students 
enjoyed the day and performed well in all events.  
We have had students represent at the zone cross 
country, congratulations to those students. 
 
Our Term 2 topics are as follows: 
English – Reading for Pleasure including 
Dreamtime Stories 

Maths – Money 
HSIE – Aboriginal Culture and Colonisation 
Science – Earth’s Resources  
PDHPE – My Health  
 
Students from Chisholm have attended an 
excursion to play foot golf with Mr Brenner.  They 
had a fun day and learnt some new sports skills. 
 
Students from Flinders and Chisholm attended an 
excursion to Penrith library.  This was to enhance 
in class learning for English.  Students were well 
behaved and enjoyed the day out with their peers. 
 
Students in Years 7-9 are participating in the 
Premiers Reading Challenge. 
 
Students in Flinders are preparing to visit the 
school farm once a fortnight for an Agriculture 
lesson.  Please be reminded to send back 
permission notes. 
 
Work Experience continues on Tuesdays for 
students in Years 10-12.  Some students are 
undertaking extra days as it fits into their Individual 
Learning and Transition Plan.  Finding suitable 
work placements venues takes a lot of time and 
calls.  If you know anyone or any workplace who 
could take a student one day per week please 
contact me, Mrs Brown on 9834 3536. 
 
Reminders: 
 Students need to come to school with adequate 

food for recess and lunch and having had a 
nutritional breakfast. 

 Students need to bring their own equipment for 
all lessons.  This includes basics such as pens, 
pencils, rulers, glue as well as PE clothes and 
shoes and requirements for practical lessons 
such as aprons. 

 Students need to come to school with a positive 
attitude towards their learning. 

 If students have a cold and come to school, 
please supply tissues. 

 No spray cans or perfumes are to be brought to 
school (this is causing issues for students/staff 
with asthma). 

 Year 7 Parent/Teacher night 21 June. 
 Year 10 and 11 Parent/Teacher night 28 June. 
 Year 8 and 9 Parent/Teacher night 19 July. 
 
Bookings for this term can now be made through 
the Parent Portal.  As teachers we look forward to 
meeting with you on these nights. 
 
 
Mrs Nan Brown 
Head Teacher Support 
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YEAR 9 REPORT 
During the first term Year 9 participated in the first 
Wellbeing Day for the year.  Students attended the 
“Back Off Seminar”, Mental Health, Drug Impact 
lessons and a team building activity.  

Athletics’ Carnival 
On 16 May, Year 9 joined in the annual school 
Athletics’ Carnival.  Students participated in 
running, shot put, discus, long jump and novelty 
events.  A great day was had by all and we look 
forward to learning who the boy’s and girl’s age 
champion is. 
 
Teacher’s Awards 
Continue to bring all Teacher’s Awards you may 
have sitting in your pencil case or at home to gain 
Bronze, Silver and Gold Awards.  This term there 
will be a Junior Recognition Assembly and we 
would like to see lots of Year 9 students having 
their hard work recognised.  These look great in a 
future resume.  Bring them to Miss Neubronner in 
the HSIE staffroom. 
 
 
Mr Brent Parkhill and Miss Chelsea Neubronner 
Year Adviser and Assistant Year Adviser 

YEAR 10 REPORT 
Welcome to Term 2.  This is a busy term with 
many assessment tasks and upcoming half yearly 
examinations.  Make sure you keep on top of your 
workload with the use of a diary and effective time 
management techniques.  Stay motivated and 
keep a healthy balance.  This is your last year 
before senior school. 
 
Teacher’s Awards 
In week 9 of this term we will be having our first 
presentation assembly of the year.  Please round 
up any Teacher’s Awards you have at home and 
bring them to Mrs Romero in the Teaching and 
Learning Centre to make sure you are eligible to 
receive your well-deserved Silver, Gold or 
Diamond awards.  Don’t forget to keep working 
hard to receive more in class. 
 
Athletics Carnival 
The term has stated with a bang at the annual 
athletics carnival on 16 May.  Year 10 students 
competed with pride and showed fantastic 
sportsmanship skills. 

2017 Careers Market 
On Thursday 25 May Mrs Romero took over 100 
Year 10 students to the careers market at 
Cambridge Park.  Students were able to engage 
with various University, College and TAFE 
displays.  The day was certainly beneficial as 
students had the opportunity to take samples of 
the brochures and talk to teachers, academics and 
other staff there on the day.  Year 10, of course, 
are to be commended on their remarkable 
behaviour on the day.  They did Erskine Park High 
School proud. 
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Year 10 BYOD 
The latest statistics of our BYOD program show 
that 91% our Year 10 students have laptops to 
complement their learning in the classroom.  
Please ensure these are brought to school every 
day charged and ready to learn. 
 
A reminder that lockers are available for a yearly 
hire fee of $20, payable at the front office. 

Upcoming Dates for Your Diary: 
19 June – Senior Recognition Assembly 
28 June – Year 10/11 Parent/Teacher Night 
28 July – Year 10 Options Day 
 
 
Mrs Sarah Bale and Mrs Amber Romero 
Year Adviser and Assistant Year Adviser 
 
 
 
LIBRARY REPORT 
Students are reminded to login to the Premier’s 
Reading Challenge (PRC) on Google or 

Department of Education (DoE) Site.  Remember 
that it does not need to be completed until 25 
August so you have ample time to enjoy reading 
books that are on the PRC or are choice books.  
The Homework Centre is operating on Tuesdays 
and if students wish to attend on Wednesday 
please notify me. 
 
Students have started to prepare for the Book 
Forum which Erskine Park High School is hosting 
in Term 3 on 15 August.  Students will be 
analysing the six short listed picture books from 
Children’s Book Council of Australia and preparing 
a book trailer. 
 
Students are reminded that if they have overdue 
books then they need to renew them online or 
Library staff are able to renew the resources, 
otherwise please return books as there may be 
other students who wish to borrow them.  Please 
see me to get a list of the new books added to our 
resources.  I have used the Children’s Book 
Council of Australia to select books in the “Older 
Reader” category as well as some shortlisted 
books from the Stella Shortlist.  Some of these 
books will be suitable for senior students and staff. 
 
 
Ms Belinda Doyle  
Teacher Librarian 



ST MARYS RSL SUB-BRANCH 
COLIN SHEPHERD OAM MEMORIAL 
SCHOOL SCHOLARSHIP PROGRAM 

 
2017 Topics 

 Discuss with your parents/family to identify a 
family link to an Australian soldier then 
research that person’s life.  Your research 
should cover his/her pre-service life, service 
training, overseas service, post-service life and 
issues (good and bad).  Present your research 
and your views about his/her involvement, in a 
way that best illustrates his/her commitment to 
Australia’s part in the war effort. 

 Author a poem or design a visual display 
that best reflects your thoughts/feelings about 
those in the Australian Defence Force who 
gave their lives so that all current and future 
Australians can live in the freedom, peace and 
harmony that we enjoy in this Nation today.  
The work should focus on the 1917-era of 
Australia’s participation in the First World War – 
in particular, the Third Passendaele battle 
(October) and must include an addendum to 
illustrate what caused you to choose this 
topic and what were the ideas that your 
poem/display is trying to display.  The poem 
or display may be considered for inclusion in 
the Remembrance Day Service at St Marys 
RSL Club on Saturday 11 November 2017. 

 “The fall of Singapore to the Japanese Army 
on 15 February 1942 is considered one of the 
greatest defeats in the history of the British 
Army and probably Britain’s worst defeat in 
World War Two.  The fall of Singapore in 1942 
clearly illustrated the way Japan was to fight in 
the Far East …….”  How was it that 65,000 
Japanese troops were able to overcome 90,000 
British, Indian and Australian troops so easily?  
Discuss the fall of Singapore, its aftermath and 
the treatment of POWs by the Japanese.  
Include your views about situations where 
basic human needs and ethics were 
abandoned.  

 On 19 February 1942 (75 years ago), Darwin 
was bombed for the first time.  Detail the events 
that followed in relation to attacks on Australia’s 
mainland in the ensuing years.  Imagine 
yourself in Darwin through 1942 at about age 
18 (while Darwin is under attack and Australia’s 
security under direct threat) – how might you 
think and react to that situation? 

 Conduct research into the broad range of 
animals that have been used by Australians in 
any conflict since the Boer War.  What uses 
were they put to? How effective were they? 
Detail at least two such instances.  What are 

your feelings about the ethical use of animals 
in warfare? 

 In recent years Australia has been involved in a 
number of conflicts including Iraq and 
Afghanistan.   Choose one, then research to 
determine if Australia’s involvement was valued 
by our Coalition Forces.  Was our military 
involvement accepted and supported by 
Australians generally?  Why do you support 
(or NOT support) your research outcomes. 
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2017 COLIN SHEPHERD OAM MEMORIAL 
SCHOLARSHIP 

 
Frequently asked questions: 
 What is a scholarship?  A payment awarded 

to a student that is to be used for learning 
and education. 

 Who can get the “Col Shepherd 
Scholarship”?  Any 2017 Year 10 student 
who is going to go onto Years 11 and 12 or 
TAFE. 

 What can I spend my scholarship money on?  
The scholarship money can only be spent on 
things that are education and school related.  
Past scholarship winners have used the 
scholarship for buying a laptop.  Some 
students have used it for paying for a 
PDHPE excursion to the Jindabyne ski 
fields.  Other school expenses (fees, 
uniform, textbooks and software) have been 
paid for with the scholarship fund. 

 What do I do to apply for this scholarship?  
Attempt one of the tasks listed on the back 
of this page, submit it by the due date, and 
you are in the contest for winning the 
scholarship. 

 Am I competing with kids from around the 
state?  No.  There are three “Col Shepherd” 
scholarships on offer for three EPHS Year 
10 students in 2017. 

 Is this a “thing” that only “smart” kids can 
win?  No.  Not all Year 10 students will enter.  
If only three students enter, then they will get 
the scholarship. 

 How much money can I win?  The maximum 
amount is $2500.  The minimum is $500.  

 

DUE DATE: 
MONDAY 4 SEPTEMBER 
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